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8 May 2023 

Ms. Denyse Morrissey, CAO 
203 Main Street E 
Shelburne, Ontario L9V 3K7 
d.morrissey@shelburne.ca 
 

Dear Ms. Morrissey: 

Re: Notice of Increase of Education Development Charges – Effective May 20, 2023 

On the 15th of May 2019, the Upper Grand District School Board (UGDSB) passed Education 
Development Charge (EDC) by-laws for Wellington County and Dufferin County. In 
accordance with Ontario Regulation 55/19, the approved EDC bylaws for Wellington County 
and Dufferin County include an increase of $300.00 in the second year and in each 
subsequent year of the bylaw or until the calculated rate is reached.  
 
Please note that effective the 20th day of May 2023 to the 19th day of May 2024, the EDC rates 
applicable in Wellington County and Dufferin County are identified as "Year 5" in the table 
below: 
 

 
 

Region 
Current 
100% 

Residential 
Rate 

Calculated 
100% 

Residentia
l Rate 

Year 1 
May 20, 
2019 to 
May 19, 

2020 

Year 2 
May 20, 
2020 to 
May 19, 

2021 

Year 3 
May 20, 
2021 to 
May 19, 

2022 

Year 4 
May 20, 
2022 to 
May 19, 

2023 

Year 5 
May 20, 
2023 to 
May 19, 

2024 

County of 
Dufferin $832 $2,734 $1,132 $1,432 $1,732 $2,032 $2,332 

County of 
Wellington (incl. 
City of Guelph) 

$1,567 $2,222 $1,867 $2,167 $2,222 
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For more information on the UGDSB’s EDC Bylaws, please visit the Board’s website at 
www.ugdsb.ca. 
 
Should you have additional questions, please contact the Planning Department for more 
information at Planning.Info@ugdsb.on.ca.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Ruchika Angrish 
Manager of Planning 

 
PLN: 23-030 
File Code:M01 
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